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TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES 
  ALL FHA ROSTER APPRAISERS 

 
 

SUBJECT: Appraisal Validity Periods  
 
This mortgagee letter announces a change to the validity period for appraisals used 

for FHA-insured mortgages.   
 
Effective for all case numbers assigned on or after January 1, 2010, the validity 

period for all appraisals on existing and proposed and under construction properties will be 
120 days.  This change aligns FHA’s requirements pertaining to the validity of an appraisal 
with current industry practices. 

 
This is a change from the current validity periods of six months for an appraisal of 

an existing property that is complete, and 12 months for proposed and under construction 
properties. 
 
 If you should have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, call 1-800-
CALLFHA.  Persons with hearing or speech impairments may access this number via 
TDD/TTY by calling 1-877-TDD-2HUD (1-877-833-2483) 
 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
      David H. Stevens 
      Assistant Secretary for Housing- 
          Federal Housing Commissioner 
 
 
 
 
 
Paperwork Reduction Act 
 
       Paperwork reduction information collection requirements contained in this document have been approved by the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501-3520) and assigned OMB control 
number 2502-0059.  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required 
to respond to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB Control Number.   
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